
UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP POLICE 

 
WEEKLY BULLETIN 

 

For the week ending on February 2, 2017 
  

Upper Merion Police Officers responded to 512 calls for service including 16 automobile 
crashes, 13 Retail Thefts, 10 domestics, 6 disabled vehicles, 4 meet complainants and 46 alarms.  

Some notable incidents from the same are detailed below: 
 

MALL AND VICINITY 
 

CCCF 

Victoria Secret, Pink and Bath and Body Works 160 North Gulph Road – occurred 1/25/17 

Victoria Secret called after a female with a ponytail purchased a $20.00 gift card, paid with a 
counterfeit $100.00 bill and received $80.00 in change. A few minutes later a male with a beard 
attempted to do the same thing, but the sale was denied. Officer’s learned that Pink and Bath and 
Body Works had the same issues with the same actors.  
 

Retail Theft 

Victoria’s Secret 160 North Gulph Road –1/30/17 between 2030 and 2043 hours   

An unknown male and female stole 36 pairs of underwear and several boxes of perfume and ran 
out of the store and left the mall at a high rate of speed in a white Buick SUV.  
 

Suspicious Activity 

Red Lot King of Prussia Plaza 160 North Gulph Road – occurred 1/25/17 at 1422 hours 

Two unknown males ran up to a female mall patron and smeared a small amount of shaving 
cream on her face then ran away laughing. The males were picked up by the operator of a dark 
colored pickup truck with a lift kit. 
 

Theft Report 

Collection Miami Gallery 160 North Gulph Road –1/30/17 between 1735 and 1750 hours 

Three unknown males conspired to steal an employee’s backpack containing a laptop, iPad4 
Mini, iPhone6S and 4 bank deposits.  All three males ran out of the mall toward the Atrium 
Building. 

 
 

AREA NORTH OF ROUTE 202 AND WEST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Theft Report 

Candlebrook School 310 Prince Frederick Street –1/23/17 between 0700 and 1100 hours  

An unknown actor stole a toolbox from the rear seat of an unlocked vehicle. 
 
 



 
 
 

AREA EAST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Theft Report 

500 block of Summit Street – between 1/29/17 and 1/30/17  

An unknown actor stole Girl Scout Cookies from the trunk of an unlocked car. 
 

 
GULPH MILLS AND VICINITY 

 

Theft Report 

Red Lobster 425 West DeKalb Pike – occurred 1/27/17 between 1740 and 1840 hours  

An unknown actor stole the wallet from within a purse on a chair at location. The theft was 
discovered when the victim began receiving calls from her credit card companies about 
suspicious purchases, as she dined at location. 

 


